MEMORANDUM .,

m.t. "GEORGIUS MANOCLAKIS™"
HiB. No. 12550,
Blectrical Installation.

In order to bring the subject vessel up
to the standard required for class, certain re-
quirements were indicated in the Secretary's
letter of the 21st January, 1960, to the
Piraeus Surveyors, who were surveying the
vessel.

The vessel had, however, departed from
that port by the time the Surveyors received
the letter and is now understood to be trad-
ing on the American coast.

‘ Unless suitably modified, the electrical

g arrangements on the vessel are not considered
to be satisfactory, but the vessel could be
accepted for class provided certain alterna-
tive modifications are carried out as indicated
below. '

The Surveyors at the vessel's next port
of call might be furnished with an extract
from the letter of the 21st January, 1960, to
the Piraeus Surveyors (starting from the
sentence "From the plans it would appear that
a telephone and the echo-sounder transmitter
and..." and ending with the paragraph "The
lighting fittings in the midship 'tween deck
space are to be of flame-proof construction".)
and be requested to examine the points raised
in conjunction with the following comments.

Regarding the pumproom telephone and the
echo-sounding equipment, these are to be
in accordance with the contents of the
sections (a) and (b) of the Secretary's
letter to the Piraeus Surveyors[OR they
; may]be completely disconnected from all
W““dfﬂ sources of power and later replaced by
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3)

4)

5)

that such fittings are not flame-
proof and are not permitted inside the
puUmproom,

The lighting fittings in the Midship 'tween
deck spaces must be of flame-proof
construction (M.1528(a)).

It should be noted that switches and
socket outlets, even if flame-proof,
are not permitted in pump-rooms oOr
midships 'tween deck spaces and are to
be removed if located in these spaces.
(M.1524) .

With regard to items 2) and 3) above,

it will be acceptable, as a temporary
measure until the work can be done, for
all lighting circuits to be disconnected
at the distribution box from the power

supplye. },/

4

2oth February, 1960.
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